

8:00pm-8:15pm

Minutes for Budgetary Committee Senate Meeting 03/05/2018
edited and condensed for clarity

In Attendance:

Jacob Silverman (Treasurer)
Ioannis Kalogiannis
Olivia Mastrangelo
Natalia Khoudian (late)
Jordan Edwards (late)
Isiaha Price(late)
Yuko Nakano (Minute Taker and voting member)

Apologies:

William Zaubler
Sade Green
Cornell Brooks
Nehemiah McGowan

Requests

1. **Debate Society** requesting funding for tournament

- Rep: pretty standard, King's college is in New York and hotels are a little more expensive
 - Jacob: there is a max for hotel funding, \$150 per night per 4-5 people per room
- Natalia: **motion to amend 4a to \$300 and recommend as amended (4, 0, 1), approved**

2. **IM Volleyball** requesting funding for equipment

- Rep: it has been consistent growth, we have about 9 teams now
- Rep: only one set of poles is functional for all non-varsity players, but the wires are fraying a lot and requires people who know how to maneuver it to get it to work, so we want a whole net system and an additional net, as well as a scoreboard
- Rep: we report to the Hitchcock fellow for equipment currently, and have reached out to Gregg Dinardo of the Athletics Department, who couldn't help us because the nets functionally still work and we're low on the priority list
- Olivia: how do you make sure they'll be taken care of?
 - Rep: right now only a couple of people who know how to set them up can use them, hoping these new sets can be left out for anyone to use
 - Rep: we do keep the balls stored
- Rep: I think, in general, it's hard to damage them poles and nets are pretty durable
- Rep: we keep balls in my room and don't have a storage space in the gym, I'll try my best to look into some sort of more permanent storage
- *discussion of communicating with Club Volleyball team who just got more equipment, and with Senate who will finalize the request*
- N: **motion to table 10a,b,c (6, 0, 0), approved**

3. **MESSA** requesting funding for meeting and event

- Rep: we'll be having an intro meeting with movie, with rights paid for by Asian Languages and Civilizations department, so we want money just for food and publicity
- Rep: also cultural food for Arab Cultural Night, held on 3/23 (Fri.)
 - Rep: Arab Cultural Night has been big for the past three years
- Rep: need publicity for both things
- N: **motion to recommend 11a,b,c,d (6, 0, 0), approved**